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School Nutrition Programs

DATE:
 
August 8, 2013
SUBJECT: 
Nutrition Standards for All Foods Sold in School (Interim Final Rule)

On June 28, 2013, USDA’s Food and Nutrition Service published an Interim Final Rule (“the rule”) entitled “National School Lunch Program and School Breakfast Program: Nutrition Standards for All Foods Sold in School as required by the Healthy, Hunger-Fee Kids Act of 2010.”

The rule seeks to amend certain sections of the National School Lunch Program and School Breakfast Program regulations by establishing nutrition standards for all foods sold in schools.  Upon implementation of the rule, students will have healthier food choices meeting new standards for calories, fats, sugar and sodium, whole grains, fruits, vegetables and milk.

Implementation Dates:

● August 27, 2013 - Effective August 27, 2013 the rule requires all schools participating in the National School Lunch Program and School Breakfast Program to make potable water available to children at no charge anywhere where lunches are served during the meal service and in the cafeteria during breakfast meal service.

● July 1, 2014 - All other provisions of the rule must be implemented on July 1, 2014.

Learn More

For the full text of the rule, technical assistance and guidance materials on the rule please go to http://www.fns.usda.gov/cnd/Governance/Legislation/allfoods.htm. USDA is seeking comments on these standards. The formal 120-day comment period is open through October 28, 2013. Comments can be sent via email: http://www.regulations.gov or by mail: William Wagoner, Section Chief, Policy and Program Development Branch Child Nutrition Division Food and Nutrition Service P.O. Box 66874 St. Louis, MO63166. 
State Child Nutrition Programs Regulations
In light of the changes the rule is placing into effect, the State of New Jersey Child Nutrition Programs regulations found at N.J.A.C. 2:36 will be amended, as necessary.  All schools that participate in the Child Nutrition Programs must comply with the federal regulations, except, where the State of New Jersey regulations have more stringent standards, in which case, the more stringent standards shall be complied with.

Local School Wellness Policies

As a reminder, the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010 added new provisions for local school wellness policies relating to implementation, evaluation, and public reporting.  For more information on those changes please visit the USDA website at http://teamnutrition.usda.gov/healthy/wellnesspolicy.html and read USDA’s memo on the changes found at http://www.fns.usda.gov/cnd/governance/Policy-Memos/2011/SP42-2011_os.pdf.  Compliance with these 2010 changes to the local wellness policies will be reviewed during the administrative reviews.
An upcoming webinar will be provided addressing the topics mentioned on this memo.

All schools participating in the Child Nutrition Programs are encouraged to monitor SNEARS, the New Jersey Register and the New Jersey Department of Agriculture’s website for more announcements on the upcoming changes.
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